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Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

July 29, 2010

Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:00 PM on July 29, 2010 by Joe Cammalleri.  
Present:  Allen Huffman, Bill Marino, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Carl Field
Agenda: 
Minutes from last month were approved and submitted to be put on the website

President’s Report –

· There are 19 lots left to complete.  First Colony is working with the bank and hopes all lots are sold by September.   The city will be releasing their bond shortly.

· Title search and environmental studies have been completed.

· Notice of Deeding – The Board approved and ratified a document of deeding the common areas to the HOA.
· Renting – There is nothing in the bylaws saying you can not rent your house.  If a homeowner chooses to rent they are still responsible for adherence to the rules and actions of the renters.  Please be sure to give Omni your new address.
Communication Committee’s Report – 
· Guidelines will be posted on the purpose of the website – it is for homeowner use only.
· We have a new logo for the Bethesda Oaks HOA

· All bylaws have been posted on the website.
Architectural Review Committee’s Report –.
· 2518 Holly Lane Maple Tree complaint – the HOA will be re-evaluating the situation.
Crime Watch Committee’s Report –

· Signs have been ordered and should be available in the next weeks.
· A letter will be sent to homeowners explaining procedures for the non-emergency police line. 
· We had a break-in on July 19th -- a car was left unlocked.

· We need help to get homeowners to sign a petition to decrease the speed limit to 25 MPH on Bethesda Oaks Lane.
Finance Committee’s Report –
· Financial Report for June of 2010 – Total spent for June is $6,659.00, we are $948.39 over budget at this time.
· After a review, it has been determined that NVR has paid all their dues.
Landscaping Committee’s Report –
· Over-seeding and fertilizing will be done around the pool next week.

· A list of trees to be replaced in the community is being created.

Playground/Pool Committee’s Report – 
· The pool is cleaned 3 times a week.  The bottom of the pool is stained and makes it appear dirty; it will be painted in the future.
· .The committee will be sending out a letter to all homeowners about conduct at the pool.
· Access system -- Current system only allows 50 codes.  Lisa was asked to see if our system was possible to update to include more access codes.

· We have 4 complete tables this year (table, chairs, umbrella and stand) and then will purchase 4 more next year.
Social Committee’s Report – 
· All committee’s are to be self funding.
· See website for upcoming events
Administrative Committee

· Welcome new homeowners

· Lisa send s a welcome letter

· We are looking for members to be on the committee

We will take it under advisement whether to meet in Tuesday or Thursday
Next Scheduled Meeting Date – Thursday, Aug 26th, 7:00 PM, Bethlehem Church Room #120 

Close Meeting at 9 PM
Respectfully Submitted by Debbie Heatwole
